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Dear David,
Offers of access to the transmission system

We refer to the detailed analysis which you and other holders of transmission licences in Great
Britain are currently undertaking, of the effect on the GB transmission system of the current
substantial demand for access by renewables generation and the ending of the current
interconnector access and allocation arrangements.

As you know, on 26 January 2004, Ofgem/DTI published a statement which highlighted this
issue (the contents of which we discussed with you prior to publication of the statement). In that
statement we indicated that new applicants for access to the GB transmission system might be
asked to await reinforcement of that system prior to such access being provided.

We expect that, in relation to applications for access which you have received pursuant to SLC
D8B of your transmission licence since you became aware of the issue, you have been making
the position (as reflected in the statement of 26 January 2004) clear both in any offers which you
make pursuant to that licence and in any agreements which you may subsequently enter into.
To the extent that this is not the case, | would be grateful if you would (1) let me know, (2) with
immediate effect, clarify the position (either by reference to the statement or otherwise) in any
offer for access which you make pursuant to your licence and (3) include a suitable provision in
any agreement which you subsequently enter into pursuant to your licence.

In view of the possible implementation of BETTA in the near future, it seems to us to be both
desirable and advisable, that each offer which you make and each agreement which you enter
into pursuant to your transmission licence makes it clear that that offer and any subsequent
agreement relates to access to your transmission system recognising that there is a single market
for trading electricity in Scotland and that it is not an offer of access to the GB transmission
system. Such offers and agreements should also make clear that, if and when BETTA is
implemented offers of access to the GB transmission system can only be made by the GB system
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operator and, as made clear in the statement, the GB system operator’s ability to make such an
offer may be contingent on reinforcement of the GB transmission system.

We intend to publish this letter on our website on Friday 2" April 2004. Please let me know
before then if you have any objection to this.

Yours sincerely
David Halldearn
Director Scotland and Europe



